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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 28th NOVEMBER 20107 AT 2:30PM
1. Welcome
Cllr Baker welcomed those Councillors present to the Meeting, noting apologies from other Members of the Council.

2. Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – No declarations received.

3. Public Question Time – No members of the public were present.

4.
Local Plan Review – to enable Councillors to formulate a response 

Councillors reviewed the draft plan in association with the response document.  Recommendations were made which, it was agreed, would be ratified by the full Council at the next Meeting.  In brief, Councillors disagreed with the proposed level of growth, preferring medium to high.  It was felt that Ellesmere is already exceeding targets and has taken more development than other similar areas. Councillors expressed the view that there is insufficient employment in the area to support the new housing and that the targets are being set too high.  The infrastructure will not be able to support this level of growth. Councillors supported brownfield sites being re-used rather than encroaching onto agricultural land and to enhance urban and rural employment.  The towns should be revitalised before land outside is developed. An urban focus for development was met with approval.  Councillors agreed that existing commitments/approvals should be delivered prior to any development outside villages.  Infill and affordable dwellings are most desirable and needed.  Proposed number of additional homes for Ellesmere is greater in terms of growth than any comparable market town.  The current infrastructure will not cope with fast and significant growth.  Councillors discussed Dudleston Heath apparently not meeting the criteria for classification as a ‘hub’. They queried Cockshutt’s inclusion but acknowledged that the Nursery will have given extra points in the hierarchy of settlements chart.  Upon reviewing ‘cluster’ status, Councillors agreed to include Dudleston Heath and Welsh Frankton but to remove all other areas from the plan, wanting to see more emphasis on single plot exception site infill and affordable homes being built.   Councillors expressed the view that more clarity is needed in defining settlement areas.  Councillors answered ‘yes’ to questions 10 and 11.  

Councillors agreed to take this forward to December’s meeting for final approval. 

5.
Place Plan Review – to enable Councillors to respond and update priorities
Councillors were unable to discuss this matter due to time constraints. It was agreed to take this matter forward to December’s meeting.
6.

Date of Next Meeting: - 11th December 2017

Cllr Baker thanked everyone for attending and declared the Meeting closed at 3:45pm.
Minutes 13/11/17
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